
General Meeting
7pm on Tuesday 13th March at Whitehill Secondary

Members Present: Sean Kelly, Russell Snowden, Lauren Bennie, Wesley Wright, Jane Clark, 
Angela Morgan, Ruth Johnston, Brian Johnston, Mary Wallace, Graham Sharp, Katie McKenna, 
Paul Lafferty

In Attendance: 

Police: Officers Tracey Gow and Craig Burns
Councillors: Allan Casey, Kim Long  
There were 13 members of the public in attendance

Apologies:      Members: Claire Rennie, Stephen Birrell, Dennistoun Diggers

Agenda Item Discussion: Main Points Action &  Person 
Responsible

Police Report 420 calls (this includes the M8 area) generating 
89 reports.:
Some noise complaints,
10 parking issues,
some rough sleepers,
some drug users.

There have been no reports associated with the 
old Golfhill Primary School

There has been very little youth disorder reported.

House-breaking; police have compared past 3 
months data with same period last year; there is 
very little variance suggesting that there hasn’t 
been a massive increase in the area.
Most break-ins are during the day; opportunistic 
testing of locks esp. storm doors. People should 
check their locks; if there is any “give” in them; 
consider changing them or getting advice from a 
locksmith.
There is an ongoing concern with Bin Operatives 
leaving close doors open. Cllr Casey is taking this
up with the Executive Director of LES.
Police have extra patrols in the area supporting 
the dedicated house-breaking team to gather 
evidence and are hopeful of arrests soon.

DCC will share 
Simon Community 
and Street Team 
information re. 
rough sleepers on 
social media

DCC will share 
information re. locks 
etc on social media  

Elected Members
Update

Cllr Casey:
Kennyhill Square: See Public Input below.

High Street Action Plan: While this is not strictly DCC to look at High 
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in the DCC boundary, Cllr Casey suggests this 
may be of interest. Plan is due out on 19th March 
and will be on the Council web-site.

Cllr Casey was actively involved in working to 
get Alexandra Parade opened asap following the 
recent GRI roof incident.

Cllr. Casey mentioned there is a possible review 
of the Community Council boundaries 

Cllr Long:
Kennyhill Square: See Public Input below

Flight Path: Contact airport re. new plans. Flights 
would operate 6am-11pm daily with the 
maximum decibel limit being equivalent to “a 
Hoover operating 1m away”.
Airport is happy to convene a community 
meeting in Dennistoun and Cllr Long will pursue 
this with them. Airport did email DCC but we 
didn’t have sight of that email for this evening’s 
meeting 
Abattoir site: there is another drop-in event 
planned for Thursday 15th March: there may be 
additional information available

St. Action Plan

Cllr Casey to pass 
details of CC 
boundary review to 
DCC

DCC to chase up and
respond to airport 
email
Cllr Long to pursue 
community meeting

Previous Minutes It was agreed to circulate a revised copy of the 
minutes for comment and approval.
Paul will also circulate a copy of the minute 
template to all members. 

Members to advise of
any changes to Feb 
minutes.
Paul to circulate 
template

Matters Arising None
Public Input  Kennyhill Square

The demolition of the Nursing Home is causing 
issues for residents especially parking and the use
of the bus-stop as an unofficial terminus.

Residents were also concerned at the lack of 
notice given about the work and what the plans 
are for the vacant site.

Both Cllrs Casey and Long have been chasing 
this up with the relevant Council Departments 
and both are happy to meet with the affected 
residents.

Both Cllrs have contacted the Council re. the 
parking issue and the possibility of a Temporary 
Traffic Order may need to be pursued.

There has been no application for planning 

Cllrs Long and Casey
to meet with 
Kennyhill Square 
residents to take 
forward the issues 
raised. 
DCC Parking and 
Traffic Sub-group to 
look at the issue and 
lend appropriate 
assistance.
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permission for the site as yet and Cllr Casey will 
ask DRS for an update.

Milnbank HA has first option on though there is 
no indication that they are interested in taking this
up. Cllr Casey is meeting with Milnbank (14th 
March) and will seek clarity from them.

Cllr Casey will contact SPT re. the bus stop issue.

DCC Parking and Traffic Sub-group will also get 
involved in this issue.

Glasgow Royal Infirmary 
Question was asked re. the GRI being in the 
proposed Green Zone. Cllr Long stated that the 
previously circulated map was indicative; borders
have not been agreed yet but that GRI probably 
wouldn’t be in the zone. 

Reports:
Finance/DAP/Sub-
Committees 

Finance:
Petty cash £171.59
General account ~£1700

Due to the need to fill the chair and vice-chair 
posts, the paperwork for the bank change needs to
be redone. 
It was voted on and agreed that we would donate 
£30 to Salvation Army for use of their premises 
for the last DCC meeting. 
It was also voted on and agreed that we would 
spend £25 each on flowers as a gesture of thanks 
for the hard work of Jacqueline Munro and John 
Bones in their roles as Chair and Vice-chair 
respectively, and as Community Councilors in 
general.

Environmental:
Not met recently though Stephen has had some 
contact with students who are interested in 
working with e sub-group.

Heritage:
No update

Strategic Comms:
No recent meeting. It was raised that Dennistoun 
Info page are looking for an additional 
administrator. Graham Sharp offered his services.

Parking and Traffic:
Community Noticeboards – need to submit new 
pre-application and agreement on ad-consent. 

Treasurer to make 
donation.

Treasurer to 
purchase flowers

Treasurer to release 
agreed funds  
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This will cost £101. As this was not budgeted for 
in the grant from DAP, it was voted on agreed 
that DCC would cover this cost.
DAP are aware of the time slippage and are 
holding the grant in the meantime.

Correspondence Planning:
None

Licensing:
None

Other:

Glasgow City Council Wellbeing, Empowerment,
Community and Citizen Engagement City Policy 
Committee.
DCC has one vote in the contested election for 
the available seat on this committee.

DDC council members cast the individual votes 
among the 8 candidates and Veronica Low is the 
preferred candidate for DCC.

Evening Times Community Champions:
DCC are in the running in the Team category and 
Brian and Ruth Johnston have been nominated in 
the Seniors for the North East.

The  event takes place on 27th March 6:15 – 8pm 
and DCC have 10 places available

Secretary to complete 

necessary paperwork and 

return it to the Council 

Individual members to 

indicate to Lauren if they 

wish to attend. If more than

10 interested, a lucky dip 

will determine the 

attendees.

Any Other Business New Data Protection Act:
This does affect us and we will need to at this.

Election of Chair and Vice-Chair:
Agreed that the next meeting will be a closed one 
to focus on this. 

Strategic Comms 
Group to look at new
Data Protection 

Date of Next Meeting
Tuesday 10th April 7pm in Co-op Community 
Room: Community Councillors only
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